
Minsterworth Flood & Snow Report.2024-2025 

 

FLOOD 

This Past 12 months have been kinder to the village than in previous years, with no major 

flooding problems to report. Having said this Agricultural low lying ground suffered some 

flooding over the winter months, which saved the Village from severe flooding. 

Properties which were flooded in the last major flooding are largely still being brought back 

into being habitable. 

The river, weather & the river flood gauge have been regularly monitored when possible 

flooding is forecast. The main A.48 suffered periodic flooding, just outside the Village 

boundary at The Dinney, whilst the tide ran. 

As Flood warden I attend as many updates & Flood briefings as I am able, reporting points of 

interest back via the Parish Council. 

If you are new to the Village or have any concerns for flooding, please do not hesitate to 

contact. 

 

SNOW 

The winter, despite having restocked our village supplies of salt etc we have been fortunate 

to only receive a few light coverings of snow.  We have an allocated snow plough operator 

who is at the end of a ‘phone should we deem it necessary.  

Thank you to all who brave icy lanes to thinly scatter grit on our lanes.   

 

Cathy Thomas 

Flood & Snow Warden for Minsterworth. 


